Bishop Bill Murphy statement on statue removal:

I was saddened to learn the the HSE decided to remove statues and other Catholic symbols from St. Columbanus's Home and the statue of the Sacred Heart over the entrance to the District Hospital. The patients in both hospitals are elderly and such symbols of their faith were a source of comfort and consolation to them. I believe this was a very retrograde step and one that will not benefit patients or staff.
 

Where does the HSE intend to go from here, I wonder. Will Christmas Cribs be banned in hospitals? Will patients be deprived of the celebration of Mass?
